Life Sciences Division Meeting
University Library

Wednesday, September 9, 2020
10:30 a.m. – 12:00 noon
Zoom


MINUTES


	Members: 

Susan Braxton, Prairie Research Institute Librarian 

Peg Burnette, Medical and Biomedicine Librarian; PSED Liaison 

Erik Chapman, Staff Liaison

Mike Dickinson, Planning, Landscape Architecture, and Agriculture Librarian minutes

Erin Kerby, Veterinary Medicine Librarian



	

Lucy Moynihan, Staff Liaison

Janis Shearer, Public Services & Engagement Librarian

Kelli Trei, Biosciences Librarian; LSD Coordinator 

Sarah Williams, Head, Funk Library

Ryan Rafferty, Regional Health Sciences Librarian, UIC LHS

Not in Attendance:
Mara Thacker, Global Popular Culture Librarian; South Asian Studies Librarian; ASD Liaison





1. Approval of July minutes (taken by Kelli)
a. Approved
2. ALMA updates, concerns (all)
a. We may not receive notifications for newly available eBooks from Alma. 
i. Sarah did receive a notification. 
3. Print Requests
a. Librarians have agreed to start noting whether a physical item should be provided to the patron (print delivery), or if the item should go to digitization. 
i. If a digital copy is available, but the patron still wants the print copy, librarians should have the item sent to the patron. 
ii. Sarah: Per Jennifer Teper’s guidance in CDC, librarians can send anything that ought to be scanned. However, it is likely that “low-hanging fruit” will most likely be earmarked  (i.e. shorter, more easily digitized items) for digitization. 
4. Office Building Project Update (Sarah)
a. The offices are almost finished! 
b. No update on furniture yet. 
c. Related: The Heritage room is now open for COVID-19 testing. ***
***This originally noted the individual study space in the Heritage Room, but I have updated it to reflect the current status of the space. 
d. Related: Facilities has socially distanced the furniture and made excess furniture unavailable, in the event Funk (ACES) needs to open at limited capacity. 
5. COVID Updates: 
· New testing guidelines ask faculty, staff, and graduate students to get tested once a week, preferably on the weekends, or Wednesdays. 
· Grainger Engineering Library and the Undergraduate Library (UGL) opened at limited capacity on September 14. 
· Reservations are required. More information here. 
· The UGL has experienced staffing difficulties due to student assistants testing schedule / inconclusive results. 
· Residence hall libraries remain closed. 
6. Graduate Assistants (Mike) 
a. Discussed GA projects, using project hours on off-meeting weeks for training. 
b. Agreed on importance of being ready to train GAs for on-site work. 
7. Committee assignments and reports – AC, CDC, others
a. Executive Committee (Kelli): 
i. budget cuts are unlikely to impact collections funds. 
b. Equal Employment Opportunity Committee (Kelli)
i. Paula Carns has joined the Equal Employment Opportunity Committee. 
ii. The search for the Head of Scholarly Commons position is ongoing. 
c. CDC: 
i. The “Discover” buttons may still go to SFX VuFind rather than the new catalog. 
d. Outreach and Engagement (Janis): 
i. The Outreach and Engagement Task Force has stopped meeting. 
e. Library Staff Support Committee (Erik): 
i. The Library Staff Support Committee has new leadership, with Rachel Johns stepping in as chair and Erik remaining as vice-chair. 
f. Electronic Resources Librarian Search Committee (Erin): 
i. The Library has received over 60 applications for the ER Librarian position. 
8. Roundtable: 
a. Ryan: 
i. UIC Library is still understaffed.
ii. Alma issues persist.
iii. Ryan’s account had been flagged as being inactive and that he did not hold an appointment with UIUC. Resolving the issue has been a 5-month process! 
iv. UIC’s Dean of Libraries position search has been unsuccessful, but they are trying again. 
b. Janis: 
i. The first Omeka exhibit is live! 
c. Kelli: 
i. Kudoboard is now live! 
Adjourn


